
January 23
rd

, 2018 6:30 PM – Spillway 

  

Dennis Kennedy was the greeter 

  

George Smith from Kiwanas Noon Club and Care and Share Board member was present as a guest 

  

$500 check was presented to Habitat for Humanity’s Director and Cosmo Member, Glennay Jundt. 

  

Interfaith Response will be the charity that Cosmo will donate to in February. 

  

Congrats to Theresa Vacanti (Eric’s Pal) for the article in the newspaper and Peoples Magazine about her 

weight loss.  Great accomplishment for Theresa! 

  

Bill Stazzoni presented his BIO.   

  

Bill Treadway, Jim Prouty, Ed Tucker, Steve Wymore, and Doug Moore attended the Cornhusker 

Federation Quarterly meeting on the 20th of January at the Garden Café in Rockbrooke Shopping Center 

in Omaha.  A short report on the meeting was given by Steve Wymore. 

  

At the Cornhusker Federation Meeting, Ed Anderson was thanked and glowing comments on his 

contributions to the Cosmopolitan Club/CDC were exchanged.  Kudos to Ed for all his years of dedication 

to the Cosmo Cause. 

  

Pal’s Night is Friday, February 9th 6:30 PM at the Bayliss Park Social Hall.  Please let Kay Tucker know as 

soon as possible what you are bringing in the form of  a snack/finger food so she can make sure we do 

not have duplications of food choices.   Also a people count would be helpful.  This event is also a 

membership recruiting party, so please invite a couple to come as well.  There is a $5 charge for Club 

Members and a $5 charge for their Pal ($10 per couple).  There is NO CHARGE for any guests.   

  

BYOB – if so inclined, there will be tea, coffee, and soft drinks will be provided.  The event will be over by 

9PM.  Games and entertainment will be presented by the Pal’s Night committee and their Pals.   

  

Bill Treadway reported that Cosmo International is donating $2,000 to Gina here in Council Bluffs for her 

D.A.D. fundraiser.  In order for her to receive these funds from International, CB Cosmo Club must match 

the $2,000.  We have already donated $1,500 to her to start her fund, however, these funds came to us 

from local donations requiring us to give to a “Local” need.  The club voted and approved the additional 

$2,000 be donated to Gina, which brings our total funding to $3,500. 

  

The “sausage report” was presented by Steve Wymore.  We have had 200 pounds generously donated 

to the club for the pancake feed.  More details on the delivery and help for storage space as known.  

PANCAKE DAY is less than 2 months away. 

  

Next Meeting is February 13th at 7:00 AM at Village Inn.  Rod Miller is the Greeter.  Lee Cooper has the 

COD.  Bill Treadway will be the manager of the meeting as Steve Wymore will be out of town.   

  

Several members are under the weather so please keep our ill members in your prayers. 

  

Tracy McCurdy won the ticket drawing. 



  

Gary Thien was picked as the “nut” and was present, however, he did not qualify for the money as he 

was not present to the previous meeting.   

  

Respectfully submitted – Doug Moore 

 


